
 

 

This weekly email, sent to all University of Sussex staff, contains important news, as 

well as events and actions for the week ahead. 

  

  

 

 

Tuesday 29 August 2023 

  

 

 

Obituary: Robert 

Benewick 

Professor Benewick taught Politics at 

the University from 1972 to 1997 and 

is best remembered for his work on 

China.  

 

National Security and 

Investment (NSI) Act 

A reminder to familiarise yourself with 

the 17 sensitive areas listed in the 

NSI Act. Guidance, resources and 

training are available.  

 

https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/news/article/61635-obituary-robert-benewick
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/news/article/61642-staff-reminder-about-the-national-security-and-investment-act
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/news/article/61635-obituary-robert-benewick
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/news/article/61642-staff-reminder-about-the-national-security-and-investment-act


 

 

Industrial action 

 

 

 

 

A reminder to declare participation in the marking 

and assessment boycott  

We ask colleagues to complete an industrial action declaration form to confirm 

participation in the marking and assessment boycott during the A3 (resit) 

assessment period as soon as possible, and no later than Friday 1 

September 2023. 

 

  

 

Don't miss out 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Staff volleyball 

tournament 

Yellowave, Brighton | Friday 1 

September | 5pm until 7pm 

Take part and play against 

colleagues from other divisions in 

this fun tournament.  

 

 

 

 

Course Leadership Programme 

Online | Tuesday 12 September | 2pm until 4pm 

https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/news/article/61651-colin-shipp-reminder-to-declare-participation-in-the-marking-and-assessment-boycott
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/events/details/61319.0-staff-volleyball-tournament
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/events/details/61319.0-staff-volleyball-tournament
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/events/details/61507.0-course-leadership-programme-session-one-getting-started-as-a-course-leader
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/events/details/61319.0-staff-volleyball-tournament


 

Learn about key information and support available to carry out your 

responsibilities as Course Leader, including making changes to courses.   

 

  

 

Sussex in the media  

 

 

 

 

Key stories from the past week  

• Professor Anil Seth posits that, though many researchers say that AI 

systems aren't yet at the point of consciousness, how would we know 

if they were? Nature, Thursday 24 August 

• Professor Alan Stewart comments on a Lewes river channel 

project which will restore its natural flow and create a public wetland. 

The Guardian, Thursday 24 August 

• Professor Gillian Sandstrom explains University research which shows 

that just two in 10 people acknowledge their bus driver when boarding 

the bus. BBC News, Thursday 24 August 

 

  

 

Sussex on social  

 

 

 

https://www.nature.com/articles/d41586-023-02684-5
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2023/aug/24/rewriggle-room-lewes-river-channel-project-new-wetland-cockshut-chalk-stream-flood-risk
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-england-london-66591708


 

 

 

What springs to mind 

when you think about the 

1980s? 

Professor Lucy Robinson talks about her 

new book Now That’s What I Call the 

Eighties on BBC Radio Sussex and 

notes the similarities between the 

decade's social upheaval and the 

present day.  
 

  

 

Community conversations 

 

 

 

 

Did you know you can join a number of University communities on Viva 

Engage, and find out more about what interests you? Some of the chat this 

week has included:  

• Join our foodie forums and tell us what you like, don’t like and want more of 

at Sussex - in the Food at Sussex community. 

• A reminder about our Employee Assistance Programme (EAP) and all the 

useful benefits available to you - in the All Company community. 

• Bramber House roof works and temporary changes to building access 

arrangements - in the Creating a Better Campus community. 

Why not join a community and make your first post?  

 

 

Keep everything in one place - add the Viva Engage app to Teams  

 

 

https://www.linkedin.com/feed/update/urn:li:activity:7100773854683226112
https://www.linkedin.com/feed/update/urn:li:activity:7100773854683226112
https://web.yammer.com/main/org/sussex.ac.uk/threads/eyJfdHlwZSI6IlRocmVhZCIsImlkIjoiMjQxNDM3MzMyMDQyNTQ3MiJ9
https://web.yammer.com/main/org/sussex.ac.uk/threads/eyJfdHlwZSI6IlRocmVhZCIsImlkIjoiMjQxNDExOTY1MDUzMzM3NiJ9
https://web.yammer.com/main/org/sussex.ac.uk/threads/eyJfdHlwZSI6IlRocmVhZCIsImlkIjoiMjQwOTk1NjM4NTE2MTIxNiJ9
https://web.yammer.com/main/org/sussex.ac.uk/threads/eyJfdHlwZSI6IlRocmVhZCIsImlkIjoiMjQwOTk1NjM4NTE2MTIxNiJ9
https://learn.microsoft.com/en-us/viva/engage/setup#installing-viva-engage
https://www.linkedin.com/feed/update/urn:li:activity:7100773854683226112


 

 

Other important news 

 

 

 

 

Transport update 

Read this week's transport update, which includes information about obtaining 

or renewing your parking permit, roadworks on and off campus, and rail 

strikes during August and September.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anglers fishing off the coast of Brighton this week accidentally hooked this 

young Porbeagle shark as it attempted to pinch their catch when it was being 

landed. The shark was quickly unhooked and photographed before 

swimming strongly away. Porbeagles are not known to be aggressive to 

humans and are a rare sight in Sussex waters. Photo: Brigand Charters  

https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/news/article/61640-campus-works-impacting-roads-access-and-transport
https://www.facebook.com/groups/774549756586400/permalink/1276577736383597/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/774549756586400/permalink/1276577736383597/


  

 

Contact us 

 

 

 

 

This week at Sussex is issued at the start of every working week – view an 

infographic about the types of content featured. 

 

If you would like to include something in the newsletter please submit this to  

internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk by 2pm the preceding Thursday. 

 

Our next edition will be on Monday 4 September.  

  

Visit the Staff Hub for more news, events and useful information  

 

 
 

 

 

Sent by 
Internal Communications, University of Sussex ..  
 

  

 

https://sussex.box.com/s/2ommpnara0l94bgd7x71vpvbrh0dk693
https://sussex.box.com/s/2ommpnara0l94bgd7x71vpvbrh0dk693
mailto:internalcomms@sussex.ac.uk?subject=This%20week%20at%20Sussex%20submission
https://staff.sussex.ac.uk/
http:///

